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DESCRIBE THE PRESENT AND ORIGINAL (IF KNOWN) PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

The Monte Vista Main Post Office is a two-story rectangular 
box. It is an excellent example of a late Beaux-Arts post 
office with its monumental proportions and massive giant 
order Ionic colonnade fronting the loggia on the front 
elevation. The structure is topped with a tile hipped roof.

LOCAL CONTEXT

Monte Vista is an agricultural center which was formally 
platted and incorporated in 1886. It was originally called 
Lariat, and later, Henry. The post office is located one 
block south of the town's main street in an essentially 
commercial area. The downtown contains number of late-19th 
and early 20th century buildings, although none have been 
designated as historic and there is no historic district 
within the community.

A topographic survey made in January 1931 shows the site as 
vacant.

PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

The building is constructed of red brick with a "combed" 
face, and has terracotta detailing. The lobby floor is 
terrazzo, while the workroom floor is maple covered with 
asbestos tile. There is a metal hipped roof with Spanish 
tile covering areas where the roof is exposed. The above 
ground portion of the basement is faced with limestone. The 
building has all of its original interior fixtures. Both the 
structure and the grounds are well maintained.

The building is rectangular and has a second story and full 
basement. The main entrance faces west.

The building is a late example of Beaux-Arts Classicism. The 
front facade is dominated by six flutes Ionic columns which 
reach to the top of the second story. Rectangular basement 
windows and doors have terracotta frames. The entabulature 
is terracotta with a boxed cornice and decorated frieze 
including dentils, egg and dart design, as well as a 
decorated pediment. Brick coursing rests on limestone which 
defines the top of the foundation.
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STATEMENT OF SIGNIFICANCE

The post office is a dominant structure in Monte Vista and is 
the community's finest example of Beaux-Arts-influenced 
architecture. It is of architectural significance on both 
state and local levels.

ARCHITECTURE

Though not completed until 1933, the Monte Vista Main Post 
Office relates directly to buildings constructed during the 
previous three decades, and not to the Starved Classicism 
style buildings typical of the Depression era government 
buildings. It is certainly one of the last purely Beaux-Arts 
buildings constructed for the Post Office Department. The 
structure is also interesting in that it lacks any of the 
Renaissance Revival details common to this general class of 
building.

The use of a central loggia flanked by slightly projecting 
wings is a hallmark of designs from the previous thirty 
years, and was one of the primary signifiers used in post 
office design. This concept monumentalizes the entrance. 
The building is thus significant under the National Register 
Criterion C on the state level as an excellent example of a 
type, period and method of construction. The Monte Vista 
Main Post Office retains substantial integrity of location, 
design, setting, materials, workmanship, feeling and 
associations.
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